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December 8, 2020 

Dr. John (Jack) Barth, Co-Chair and Dr. Caren Braby, Co-Chair 
Oregon Coordinating Council on Ocean Acidification and Hypoxia 
Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife 
2040 SE Marine Science Drive 
Newport, OR 97365 

Re: Oregon Coordinating Council on Ocean Acidification and Hypoxia 

At the quarterly State Board of Agriculture meeting held on December 2, the board discussed 
the recommendation for the shellfish mariculture industry representative appointment to the 
Oregon Coordinating Council on Ocean Acidification and Hypoxia (OAH). 

The board reviewed the interest form submitted by Ms. Kristen Penner with North Coast 
Industries LLC, dba Blue Siren Shellfish of Garibaldi, Oregon and voted to recommend her 
appointment to the Council.  

If you have any questions, please contact me or our staff at the Oregon Department of 
Agriculture. 

Sincerely, 

Stephanie Hallock, Chair 
State Board of Agriculture 

cc: Charlotte Regula Whitefield, Ph.D., ODF&W 
Alexis Taylor, Director, Oregon Department of Agriculture 




